
   
 

Community Engagement Report: 
Stage 1: Outcome of Consultation with Licensees  

Boatshed/Bathing Box Policy Review 
 

Project Overview Quick Engagement Stats 
Boatsheds and Bathing boxes (bathing boxes) continue to be unique feature of 
Port Phillip Bay. Frankston City Council (Council) manages 60 bathing boxes on 
the Frankston foreshore. The Frankston foreshore is Crown Land, Council is the 
appointed Committee of Management under the Crown Land (Reserves) Act 
1978. Council's Bathing Box Policy was adopted in May 2006 and last reviewed 
in July 2012. The introduction of the Marine and Coastal Act and Policy as well 
as changes to the Victorian Coastal Strategy, has influenced the overarching 
direction and management of Bathing Boxes and Boat Sheds on the foreshore. 
Council's existing Bathing Box/ Boat Shed Policy required review to better align 
with the current strategic direction and the changing needs of existing licence 
holders. 

 

Community Consultation Process 
Extensive consultation was undertaken with priority external and internal 
stakeholders in 2021 and 2022. This included a pre-review survey of Licensees 
and the Frankston Bathing Box Association (FBBA), requesting the top three (3) 
areas of concern or items that submitters would like addressed in an updated 
Policy. The resulting feedback was categorised into themes and where 
appropriate, included in the updated draft Policy.  As the review has continued, 
Licensees and the FBBA has been provided with progress updates. The following 
engagement statistics show the results of the top three areas of concern. 
 
 
 
 

 



   
 

Summary of outcomes  
Following licensee and internal feedback, and review of the “Guidelines for the 
management of existing bathing boxes and boatsheds on marine and coastal 
Crown Land – March 2022” from the Department of Energy, Environment and 
Climate Action (DEECA), formerly known as the Department of Environment, 
Land, Water and Planning (DELWP), key updates were made to the proposed 
Policy as follows: 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
  
Recommendations and Next Steps 
The updated Policy has been approved by Council on 31 July 2023 to go to 
public engagement. 

 


